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1. Action Items
1. TEI send photos of cam lobes from rejected cams to Warren
2. SwRI and PE to recommend snap-gauge for cam measurements

3. Cam photos dropped from report

4. Cycle chart in procedure will be expanded and clarified to help better define the cycle

2. Call to Order/Membership/Approval of Minutes

Mark Sarlo called the meeting to order at ~ 8:30 am. A tentative agenda had been distributed via email prior to the meeting. 
3. Summary of Discussions
The following summarizes the various topics discussed during the meeting:

a. The test procedure had been distributed by Jeff prior to the meeting. There are still a number of items that need to be addressed and will continue to be worked on. There were some discussions regarding time constants. These also need to be addressed.   
b. Warren presented some additional information regarding intake restriction and exhaust back pressure and its effect on soot. The target is to keep soot under 5% at EOT. Typical values appear to be between 4.5% - 5% at EOT. After some lengthy discussion it was decided to use gauge pressure for intake restriction and exhaust back pressure and to target the following values:

Stage A – 
Inlet air restriction: 1 – 3 kpag; 

Exhaust back pressure: 6 – 8 kpag

Stage B – 
Inlet air restriction: 0 – 4 kpag at rated conditions; 

Exhaust back pressure: 4 kpag max.

All matrix tests will be run at these conditions. After the matrix is completed a maximum EOT soot level will be evaluated. All labs will submit snapshot data during their tests to verify these conditions are being met.
c. Valve lash will be set at specified clearances prior to test. There will be no adjustments after flush runs. 
d. The next batch of cams will be available mid-April. The test matrix can not start until those cams are received and distributed. Some of the cams out of the last batch have been screened out due to polishing and pitting on some of the cam lobes. TEI will photograph examples and send to Warren. He will address this issue with the supplier so they can screen cams prior to shipping. 
e. There was a significant amount of discussion regarding cam measurements for the matrix. It was decided that we will get both Adcole wear data and snap-gauge wear data for the matrix but the snap-gauge data will be the official data reported and the Adcole will be supplemental. SwRI and PE will work together to define the snap-gauge and appropriate anvil width to use.  
f. There will no longer be a requirement to supply cam photos in the test report.  
g. Cycle traces and how to define same were discussed at length. Cycles from various labs were compared. The current table in the test procedure that defines the cycle will be expanded and clarified to establish key target points during the cycle. Jeff agreed to make those changes in the next procedure update. 
h. Matrix readiness was discussed at length. The test appears to discriminate between 830-2 and 1004, but the data is limited to one lab on the current test procedure. There is additional data from AEI but it was not generated at current conditions. It was hoped to see additional discrimination data from other labs prior to going forward with the matrix. It was felt this was possible since the matrix hardware was not going to be in place until mid-April. There will be two more 830-2 runs and one more 1004 run by then. This would give discrimination data from 3 labs. Assuming the hardware arrives as planned and the additional data lines up as expected the group felt the test is ready for the precision matrix.                                                                  
4. Additional Business/Next Meeting

The next meeting will be via teleconference March 29. 
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